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5 GLEBELANDS PRIMARY SCHOOL AND ST MARY'S PRIMARY SCHOOL - FLAT ROOF 
REPLACEMENT TO KITCHENS (AN106-2011) 
 

It is reported that due to severe weather problems in the early part of the year, damage to  existing 
roofs over the above schools resulted in leaks to the kitchens, which could have caused problems with 
regard to catering for the schools. Following an inspection by Technical Officers in both City 
Development and Architectural Services it was recommended that the roofs be replaced as a matter of 
urgency. With the approval of the Chief Executive the works were instructed and carried out by 
Dundee Contract Services, contained within the allowances in the Education Capital Plan 2010/2011. 
 
The Committee is asked to  note that the works have been completed and are within the allowances. 
The total costs, inclusive of professional services are as noted below:- 
 
    Roofing Works  Professional Fees Total 
 
Glebelands Primary School £29,827  £2,763   £32,590 
 
St Mary's Primary School £18,616  £1,725   £20,341 
 
 


